         BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday, June 25, 2018 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m. by President, Denise McBride.  Present:   Denise McBride, Tom Gross, Heather Curtiss, Ron Neyer, Rod Cole, Bob Pasch and Curt Gottschalk.   


The Pledge of Allegiance was said

Rod Cole read the District Mission Statement.  
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Heather Curtiss to approve the agenda as presented with no additions or deletions.   Motion carried 7/0.

Denise welcomed Shelby Weber, and Amanda Pestridge to the meeting.
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Curt Gottschalk to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of May 21, 2018 as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill reminded the Board of the magazine and flyers from MASB, the School Equity Caucus newsletters, the Ad-Staff Agenda, Aggie Express Deadlines for this upcoming year, MDE news releases, Bill's graduation address and Aggie Express article on the graduates, SAT email, Student Council names and email addresses, FERPA statement for the Aggie Express, Munetrix Flyer, Spring Pupil account report, and a powerpoint on Student Loan forgiveness.

Most of the Business & Finance Committee meeting was about items on the agenda.  They were also told about dates when the auditors will be here and Jason is getting a quote from Dean Transportation for providing Special Ed. Transportation next school year.   

Ben Eggenberger reported that he is anxiously awaiting the network upgrade that is happening on Thursday.  He has some new Chromebooks and carts coming.

Jason Johnston reported that he met with Heidi Aldrich from the RESD and customized the Oasis Platform for our district.  The Oasis Platform software is used for teacher evaluations.  Scott Bloniarczyk received a tribal grant to upgrade his classroom with furniture and equipment.  This will include new desks and chairs as well as a system that students can use with virtual reality software.

Jason introduced Shelby Weber and Amanda Pestridge as our new Kindergarten Teachers.

Rod Freeze reported that he has a lot of reports due on June 30th so he will be working the next few days to complete them.

Dan Boyer introduced himself as our Secondary Principal.

Marci Faber reported that she has been preparing for her new walk in cooler and getting everything ready for next school year.

Bill Chilman reported that his term for being on the MPACF Board will expire in December.  Bill is taking the first two weeks off in July.  Bill got an email from Heidi Aldrich to review the SAT Scores and NWEA Scores.  There is a sports related dead period from Friday June 29 through July 8th.  No sporting activities will occur during that time.  The gyms will not be accessible for approximately 3 weeks due to the construction in the small gym and the floor refinishing in the big gym.  The lease for the farm land will not be renewed.  Pasch farms have agreed to farm the property, sell the produce and give us back a share of the profit.  
Rod Freeze read the Financial Report.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Bob Pasch to approve the following payments as presented:  General Fund payments of $501,346.12 including $136,628.51 in checks, $145,517.42 in Employee Direct Deposits & Net Pr Cks, $99,573.53 Payroll Tax Pmts ACH & Other Payroll AP, $77,231.70 ORS Electronic Payments, $32,892.16 in UAAL Rate Stabilization Electronic Pmt., $8,000.00 ACH payments to vendors, $1,462.80 Transfers to Payroll Account and $40.00 in voided checks.  Hot Lunch payments of 12,004.48, Capital Projects/General Fund payments of $4,800.00, Athletic Fund payments of $4,349.27, Capital Projects 2017 Checking payments of $112,466.71 and Capital Projects 2017 Money Market ach Transfer of $125,000.00.  Motion carried 7/0.
The Beal City Education Foundation will meet in July to begin planning for the fall fundraiser and events.  Rod is working with the students who were awarded scholarships to get the money to them.  

Bill gave an update on the Walk-In-Cooler Project and the Small Gym Project.  

The Superintendent Evaluation will be tabled until July.

Denise reported that they had the MASB Board Governance Standards meeting last Thursday.  It was very productive.  

Motion by Rod Cole, second by Ron Neyer to approve the Green Revolving Fund Policy as presented.

Motion by Tom Gross, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the 2nd reading of the NEOLA Spring Policy Updates as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to accept Stacie Pratt's resignation as a bus driver and Sue Higgins retirement resignation as a para-pro as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill reported that Amanda Pestridge and Cody Sapp have resigned as a para-pro through PCMI.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Curt Gottschalk to accept Mary Kattreh's retirement resignation as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Heather Curtiss, to approve the hiring of Dan Boyer as the Secondary School Principal, Shelby Weber as an Elementary Teacher and Amanda Pestridge as an Elementary Teacher.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Ron Neyer, seconded by Tom Gross to approve Dave King as the Cross Country Coach for the 2018-2019 season as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

The following coaches have been hired through PCMI:  Brad Gross – Head Football Coach, Brad Antcliff – Football Assistant, Brandon Shirley – Football Assistant (40%), Tom Atkinson – Football Assistant (60%), Dan Martin – Football Assistant, Jade Kennedy – Varsity Volleyball, Kenneth Herbert – JV Volleyball, Anne Weber – Freshman Volleyball and Riley Reyes – JH Volleyball.

Bill reminded the Board of the election on November 6, 2018.  The deadline to apply is July 24, 2018 @ 4:00p.m.  Curt Gottschalk, Denise McBride, Heather Curtiss and Tom Gross' seats are up for re-election.  

The Budget Amendments, The Proposed Budget and the Millage Levies will be acted on at a Special Board Meeting on Wednesday, June 27th.  

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the separation and consolidation of the school land parcels and to move forward with the Wind Turbine Participation Agreement rather than the land lease as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

 Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the athletic ticket prices as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Tom Gross, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the breakfast and lunch prices as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

The Non-Union Wages for 2018-2019 will be discussed at a Personnel Committee Meeting on Wednesday June 27th.  

Motion by Ron Neyer, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the 1st reading of the Elementary Student Handbook as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

The 1st reading of the Secondary Student Handbook will be tabled until July.


Motion to adjourn at 9:08 p.m.  Roll call.  Motion carried 7/0.
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